

UNIT 1 : FAMILY LIFE

Question 1: A. individuals B. benefits C. considers D. examples

Question 2: A. usually B. nuclear C. husband D. future

Question 3: A. discuss B. perform C. involve D. parents

Question 4: A. tradition B. solution C. breadwinner D. enormous

Question 5 : A (an) _____ family consists of parents and their children.

A. nuclear B. extended C. single-parent D. big

Question 6: My _____ is to take out the garbage and mop the floor.

A. responsibility B. response C. responsible D. responsibly

Question 7: Both men and women now work to _____ to the family finances.

A. nurture B. balance C. contribute D. handle

Question 8: According to _____, most people do not realise the enormous benefits of sharing the housework.

A. psychologists B. psychology C. psychological D. psychologically

Question 9: Lan: "Should married women go out to work?"

Nam: _____

A. Well, I'm not sure yet. B. I don't think so.
C. I think they should. D. No, I hope not.

Question 10 "What are the women's roles in the past?"

A. They shared the financial burden with their husbands.
B. They were breadwinners in their families.
C. They looked after their children and families.
D. They took part in political activities.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

Question 11: Elderly people living alone are usually vulnerable.

A. easy going B. easy to be hurt C. friendly D. responsible

Question 12: Both my parents work, so we split the chores equally.

Trang 1/12

- A. handle B. nurture C. divide D. balance

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

Question 13: Both parents join hands to nurture their children.

- A. take care of B. look after C. grow up D. abandon

Question 14: Most people don't realize the enormous benefits of equally shared parenting

- A. very small B. too large C. so much D. fewer

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions

Question 15: The sun _____ the biggest planet in the solar system.

- A. will be B. is C. has been D. was

Question 16: John _____ tennis once or twice a week.

- A. plays usually B. is usually playing C. usually plays D. have usually played

Question 17: Bill: "I can't read this."

Tom: "You _____ about my handwriting."

- A. are always complaining B. always complaining
C. are always complain D. always complains

Question 18: Women whose husbands do not contribute _____ the household chores are more vulnerable to illness and tend to think more about divorce.

- A. to B. for C. in D. on

Question 19: Hoang _____ his email four times a week in order not to miss anything important.

- A. checks B. will check C. is checking D. Check

Question 20: Hoang and Phong _____ football as they're having class now.

- A. don't play B. are playing C. doesn't play D. aren't playing

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

Question 20: Women nowadays have more free to participate in social activities.

- A. women B. free C. participate D. social

Question 21: Mommy, someone are calling me from unknown number. I won't answer it.

A. someone

B. are calling

C. unknown

D. won't

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the blanks.

The United States has many different types of families. While most American families are traditional, (23)_____ a father, a mother and one or more children, 22 per cent of all American families in 1998 were headed by one parent, usually a woman. In a few families in the United States, there are no children. These childless couples may believe that they would not make good parents; they may want freedom from responsibilities of childbearing; or, perhaps they (24)_____ physically able to have children. Other families in the United States have one adult (25)_____ a stepparent. A stepmother or stepfather is a person who joins a family by marrying a father or a mother.

Americans tolerate and accept these different types of families. In the United States people have right to privacy and Americans do not believe in telling other Americans what type of family group they must belong to. They respect each other's choices regarding family groups. Families are very important (26)_____ Americans.

Question 23: A. consist of B. consisting of C. consisting D. including of

Question 24: A. are not B. can't C. couldn't D. weren't

Question 25: A. who is B. is C. which is D. which has

Question 26: A. for B. of C. in D. to

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

PARENTS' DREAMS

Parents often have dreams for their children's future. They hope their children will have a better life than they had. They dream that their children will do things that they couldn't do. Parents who come to the U.S from foreign countries hope their children will have better education here. They think their children will have more **career** choices and more successful lives. They make many sacrifices so that their children will have more opportunities. They think their children will remain close to them because of this. Some children understand and appreciate these sacrifices and remain close to their parents. However, other children feel ashamed that their parents are so different from other Americans.

Question 27: Parents often dream of _____.

- A. their children's making a lot of money in the future.
- B. one day seeing their children become famous people.
- C. one day living on their children's money.
- D. a bright future for their children.

Question 28: Parents who come home from U.S from foreign countries hope that _____.

- A. their children will have a lot of careers.
- B. their children become successful directors.
- C. their children will have more opportunities for good education.
- D. their children will make a lot of sacrifices.

Question 29: Parents think their children will remain close to them because _____.

- A. they give their children a lot of money.
- B. of the sacrifices
- C. they know their children will be successful in the future.
- D. they are living in a foreign country.

Question 30: The word *career* in line 4 is closest in meaning to _____.

- A. education
- B. travel
- C. subject
- D. profession

UNIT 2: YOUR BODY AND YOU

PRONUNCIATION

Question 1: A. diseases B. matches C. memories D. enhances

Question 2: A. boost B. blood C. tooth D. root

Question 3: A. affect B. consume C. prevent D. treatment

Question 4 : A. evidence B. harmony C. allergy D. effective

VOCABULARY

Question 5 : Drinking apple juice or eating apples can keep you _____ getting some diseases.

- A. out
- B. up
- C. from
- D. at

Question 6: The technique of acupuncture involves place hair-thin _____ in various acupoints throughout the body.

A. needles B. nails C. screws D. scissors

Question 7: The stomach is a part of the _____ system and important for churning food.

A. circulatory B. digestive C. nervous D. respiratory

Question 8: Can you suggest some tricks to _____ rid of bad habits?

A. get B. take C. do D. put

Question 9: The disease is thought to have _____ in the tropics.

A. origin B. original C. originated D. originally

Question 10: *Adam and Janet are at the school canteen.*

- Adam: "_____"

- Janet: "Yes, please."

A. Do you mind if I sit here? B. Can you pass me the salt, please?
C. It's a bit hot in here, isn't it? D. Would you like a cup of coffee?

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

Question 11: I hope I can kick that habit someday.

A. improve B. give up C. slow down D. continue

Question 12: Fever, cough and shortness of breath are still key signs that you might have Covid-19.

A. symptoms B. notes C. treatments D. illnesses

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

Question 13 You should limit your intake of salt and refined sugar to stay healthy.

A. increase B. reduce C. cut down on D. control

Question 14: Da Nang released its last COVID-19 patient after he had tested negative for the pathogen for three times.

A. medicines B. positive C. treatments D. illnesses

GRAMMAR + ERROR

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions

Question 15: Food _____ direct to the market by trucks.

- A. delivered B. can be delivered C. deliver D. can be deliver

Question 16: All the main streets in this city _____ now.

- A. are being widened B. were being widened C. widen D. are widening

Question 17: That bag looks heavy. I _____ you with it.

- A. help B. will help C. am going to help D. am helping

Question 18: Liz: Why are you turning on the TV?

Tim: I _____ the news.

- A. will watch B. am going to watch C. watched D. watching

Question 19: Vitamin C _____ by the human body. It gets into the bloods stream quickly.

- A. absorbs easily B. is easily absorbing C. is easily absorbed D. absorbed easily

Question 20: I _____ you around my home city when you come. I promise.

- A. will show B. am going show C. am going to show D. won't show

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

Question 21: Peter is advised to cut down on his diet if he wants to gain weight.

- A. cut down B. is C. wants D. gain weight

Question 22: It is suggested that half of your plate consist in vegetables and fruit.

- A. in B. half of C. vegetables D. is

READING

I. Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the blanks.

Acupuncture is a type of medicine that people have used for thousands of years in China, Japan, and Korea. Today, people (1) _____ acupuncture in many places around the world. Acupuncture doctors put thin needles into a patient's body at special places called acupuncture (2) _____. The needles stay in the body for up to 30 minutes, then the doctor takes them out. No one really knows how acupuncture works, but people often use it to (3) _____ backache, toothache, and headaches, and to stop people feeling ill. In China, some doctors use acupuncture on their patients (4) _____ surgery. The patients aren't asleep, (5) _____ they feel no pain!

Trang 6/12

- | | | | |
|---------------|-----------|------------|----------|
| 1. A. spend | B. get | C. use | D. make |
| 2. A. marks | B. points | C. dots | D. stops |
| 3. A. enhance | B. affect | C. promote | D. treat |
| 4. A. until | B. during | C. then | D. while |
| 5. A. and | B. so | C. or | D. but |

II. Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

If you are the kind of person who just can't seem to lose weight no matter what you do, don't give up. There's still hope. You need to try the Caraway Diet. The Caraway Diet is the creation of Janet Caraway. She once weighed 200 pounds, but she finally got tired of being overweight and having people making fun of her. Janet studied nutrition, and then she came up with her own diet. Thanks to that diet, she lost 10 pounds in the first month, and she eventually got her weight down to the 110 pounds that she currently weighs. The Caraway Diet is approved by doctors and is completely safe. You don't have to take lots of exotic vitamins, and you don't have to do rigorous exercise every day. Just follow the diet, don't eat any junk food, engage in twenty to thirty minutes of light exercise a day, and watch the pounds come off. *It's* the perfect diet for people who are on the go and don't have time to join a gym. You're guaranteed to lose 5 pounds a month. If you don't lose that much in the first month, we'll refund your money in full. Call now to sign up for the Caraway Diet. You'll be glad you did!

6. Why did Janet Caraway decide to lose weight?

A. She thought it was unhealthy.	B. She wanted to exercise more.
C. She preferred eating healthier foods.	D. She didn't want people laughing at her.
7. What is a part of the Caraway Diet?

A. Taking vitamins every day	B. Doing intense workouts at the gym
C. Not eating any unhealthy foods	D. Maintaining an all-vegetable diet
8. How much weight did Janet Caraway lose in the first month?

A. 5 pounds	B. 10 pounds
C. 110 pounds	D. 90 pounds
9. The word "*it*" in line 9 refers to _____.

A. light exercise	B. the Caraway Diet	C. a gym	D. junk food
-------------------	---------------------	----------	--------------
10. Which of the following statements is NOT true, according to the passage?

- A. The Caraway Diet is created by Janet Caraway.
- B. Janet came up with her own diet without studying nutrition.
- C. Doctors approved that the Caraway Diet is completely safe.
- D. You will get a refund if you don't lose 5 pounds in the first month.

WRITING

Question 1: We should clean our teeth twice a day.

→

Question 2: The workers are building a new theme park in this area.

→

Question 3: People spend a lot of money on advertising every day.

→

UNIT 3: MUSIC

PRONUNCIATION

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

Question 1: A. passionate B. educate C. concentrate D. decorate

Question 2: A. aired B. suffered C. renowned D. backed

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

Question 3: A. broadcast B. receive C. explain D. debate

Question 4: A. instrument B. musician C. enthusiast D. appearance

VOCABULARY

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions. (WORD FORM/ WORD CHOICE/ SPEAKING)

Question 5 : "When will the conference finish?"

- " _____ "

- A. No, it won't.
- B. Maybe 10:00 a.m.
- C. It finished at 9:30 a.m.
- D. Yes, it's very interesting.

Question 6: They let us _____ this room for our study.

- A. use
- B. using
- C. to use
- D. used

Question 7: Would you like _____ with music?

- A. dance
- B. to dance
- C. dancing
- D. dances

Question 8: Jennifer Hudson, the Grammy-winning performer, is joining "The Voice" next season as a _____.

- A. contestant
- B. competitor
- C. entrant
- D. judge

Question 9: Van Cao's Tien Quan Ca was made into the national _____ of the Socialist Republic of Vietnam.

- A. song
- B. music
- C. melody
- D. anthem

Question 10: "Thank you for your birthday gift, I really like it."

- "_____"

- A. I'm happy you like it.
- B. Of course, it's valuable.
- C. Not at all.
- D. It's nice of you.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

Question 11: This reality TV show soon became a worldwide phenomenon.

- A. global
- B. national
- C. village
- D. abroad

Question 12: She sings so beautifully that her friends persuaded her to enter a singing contest.

- A. performance
- B. final
- C. competition
- D. show

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

Question 13: At the box office, you can buy the tickets for the show, or you can purchase them online.